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Rabbi’s Message 

Shalom & greetings! 

This is the bulletin for April 2024, 

written in mid-March. That month came in 

like a lamb, and I am hoping it remains so 

as we move on into April. It seems only 

appropriate that we have just concluded 

our observance of Purim, and are now 

looking forward to Passover, known as the 

Spring Holiday!  For me, the arrival of 

Passover is a sign that we should be 

thinking about enjoying the outdoors and 

the beautiful scenery while the weather is 

gorgeous – before it becomes too hot and 

humid to take pleasure in being out and 

about. 

Calendar News 

Recent Highlights. There have been 

many. I always enjoy the classes we share, 

and I have had fun with Torah Study; 

Death While Dining; A Bissell Torah; 

Jewish Literature; a visit from students at 

the University of Pikeville; the WVU Osher 

Lifelong Learning Institute course on 

Psalms as Poetry, and many others. I also 

note the annual ritual of submitting 

information to craft a budget for the 

congregation based on plans for what we 

will be doing in the next fiscal year.   

 

Looking Ahead. April will be full! In 

addition to regular services each Friday: A 

Bissell Torah (weekly); Jewish Literature; 

Torah Study; and Death While Dining.  The 

big event is Passover. The Congregational 

Seder, held on the first night – will be on 

Monday, April 22. Pre-paid RSVPs are a 

must – we cannot accept payments at the 

door, and no admission without one. 

Following Passover, we enter the time 

of the counting of the Omer – tying 

Passover and Redemption to Shavuot and 

Revelation. Following Passover and entering 

the month of May, we have the Yom 

HaShoah service (held at Temple Israel, 

conducted jointly with B’nai Jacob); the 

Sisterhood Shabbat and Officer Installation 

service, celebrating the important role that 

the Sisterhood plays in the life of the 

congregation; the Shabbat service that 

includes Yom HaZikaron and Yom 

Ha’Atzma’ut; a Shabbat service which 

includes  observance of Pesach Sheni; and 

looking into early June, we have the Annual 

Congregational Meeting and Shavuot. This 

is all in addition to our regular events, 

services, and meetings. 

For more details on events and 

activities, please see the “At a Glance” on p. 

3 and the Worship and Torah Study 

calendar on p. 2. And because schedules 

can change after the bulletin is published, 

the most up-to-date information is to be 

found in the Reminder Links emails sent on 

Sundays and Thursdays, and on the 

website, https://templeisraelwv.org/ 

 

Tzedakah (Charity) 

Again (and again and again       ), I offer 

a reminder about the urgent need to 

support what matters most to you 

personally, and to give generously in 

supporting those causes. Think of all the 

needs – in our congregation, community, 

state, nationally, and even more widely. As 

always, I pray that your heart may be 

moved to give a little more than you 

otherwise might, and I pray that your 

generosity will be a blessing for those who 

receive it, and will reflect back onto you and 

your loved ones.  

(Continued on page 5) 
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Congregational Passover Seder Monday, April 22nd at 6 PM—

Deadline for Pre-paid RSVPs is 3 PM Friday, April 12th 

Open to Temple & Sisterhood members 

RSVP early for the 

Congregational 

Passover Seder—

deadline is April 12 

Temple & Sisterhood 

members:  

A letter announcing Temple Is-

rael’s Congregational Passover 

Seder was mailed March 21, and 

included an RSVP form. Please 

complete and return that form 

along with your check. The Se-

der is open to members of the 

Temple and Sisterhood and their 

families. The deadline for your 

pre-paid reservation is 3 PM 

Friday, April 12. We can only 

accommodate 114 attendees—

please mail in your reservations 

as soon as possible. We cannot 

accept telephone or email reser-

vations. If you would like to 

drop off your reservation in per-

son, please call ahead to the 

Temple office. The Seder will be 

led by Rabbi Joe Blair on Mon-

day, April 22 at 6 PM. We look 

forward to seeing you! 
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Worship services & Torah studyWorship services & Torah study   

T EMPLE  I SRAEL  

2312 Kanawha Boulevard, East 

Charleston, W.Va. 25311 

(304) 342-5852 

www.templeisraelwv.org 

templeisraelwv@gmail . com 

Ga yle Twigger -Shaw,  President  

Joseph M.  Bla ir ,  Rabbi  

 

Rabbis  Emeri ti  

Rabbi  James D.  Cohn,  Z”L 

I srael  B.  Kol ler,  Z”L 

A p r i l  &  e a r l y  M a y  

Friday, April 5 5:30 PM  Shabbat service 

Sunday, April 7 10:30 AM Torah study, Torah Study, Parashah Tazria, Leviticus 12:1-13:59, II Kings 4:42-5:19 – online only  

Friday, April 12 5:30 PM Shabbat service, Torah Parashah Tazria  

Friday, April 19 5:30 PM Shabbat service  

Monday, April 22 6:00 PM Congregational Passover Seder (pre-paid RSVP required no later than April 12th)  

Friday, April 26 5:30 PM Shabbat service, Passover included 

Friday, May 3 5:30 PM Shabbat service, with covered dish dinner to follow 

Sunday, May 5 6:00 PM Yom HaShoah joint service with B’nai Jacob Synagogue, held at Temple Israel 

Please let the Temple office 

know if you’re moving, or if you 

have new contact info such as 

new email address or phone 

number, or if you’ve dropped 

your landline. 

R e l i g i o u s  s e r v i c e s  a r e  b o t h  i n - p e r s o n  a n d  o n l i n e  ( Z o o m  a n d  F a c e b o o k ) .  

T o r a h  s t u d y  s e s s i o n s  a r e  o n l i n e  o n l y .  

Temple Israel’s 150th Anniversary Reunion is scheduled for 

the weekend of September 20-22, 2024. Our 150th Anniversary 

Reunion Committee is at work organizing a special weekend to 

bring present and former congregants together to celebrate this 

landmark anniversary. 

Plan to join us for a weekend of spirituality, remembrances, 

fun, good food, seeing former and present members of Temple 

Israel, revisiting the long and interesting history of the Temple, 

participating in a tour of the Temple’s acquired art works and a 

tour of other venues in the Charleston community, and much 

more! 

We would love to hear from you if you have any ideas for 

this special weekend. It is time to get together since we held our 

last Temple’s anniversary celebration. How many of you remem-

ber that date?  

Information will be available in the near future about the 

events we are planning, accommodations, and our Saturday 

evening banquet. We would be happy to have copies of photo-

graphs of members and/or events held at Temple Israel over the 

years, and most importantly, addresses of former members, if 

they have moved in the last few years. Please reach out to our 

committee or our chairperson, Francine Thalheimer, at 304-545-

7967 or at templereunion150@aol.com 

Please save the date! We can’t wait to see you! 

Francine Thalheimer, Chair 

Temple’s 150th Anniversary Reunion Committee seeking your ideas  

Annual Holocaust Commemoration & 
Education Program in Beckley April 14  
 

Temple Beth El in Beckley in collaboration with WVU 

Institute of Technology, will host its annual Holocaust 

Commemoration and Genocide Education program on Sunday, 

April 14 at 1 PM at Tech’s Carter Hall, on South Kanawha Street.  

The theme address at this event will be "Seeds of 

Persecution, Seeds of Genocide." 

The event is open to the public. We usually time this event in 

close time-proximity with the official date, which is usually mid-

April.  However, the actual date is in May. We try to have the 

program so students and faculty can attend, as well as town folks.  

Unfortunately, students and faculty are usually no longer on 

campus in May. 

Dr. Joe Golden 
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A p r i l  y a h r ze i t s  A p r i l  y a h r ze i t s    
N a m e s  a r e  r e a d  t h e  F r i d a y  e v e n i n g  p r i o r  t o  t h e  y a h r z e i t  d a t e ,  N a m e s  a r e  r e a d  t h e  F r i d a y  e v e n i n g  p r i o r  t o  t h e  y a h r z e i t  d a t e ,  
w h i c h  i s  b e s i d e  t h e  n a m e .w h i c h  i s  b e s i d e  t h e  n a m e .   

A p r i l  5 t h  
Lylla Shinberg 4/6 
Lee Harry Kay 4/7 
Charles Austin Kreinik 4/8 
Ellis C. Amburgey Jr. 4/10 
Sarah Lazar 4/10 
Fanny C. Berman 4/11 
Bette Rascovar 4/11 
Simon Barton 4/12 
Joseph L. Galperin 4/12 
Sam Hess 4/12 
Blanche E. Jacobson 4/12 
Maxwell Lopin 4/12 

A p r i l  1 2 t h  
Mrs. Harry Beren 4/13 
Josef Grossman 4/13 
Alma Goldberg 4/14 
Beatrice Rebecca Jurin 4/14 
Miriam Beren 4/15 
Bea Dorzback 4/15 
Allen Lipton 4/15 
Anna Schneider 4/15 
Alcine Allen 4/16 
Bertie Cohen 4/17 
Edna Jacobson 4/17 
Lillian Mendeloff Lakin 4/17 
Sara H. White 4/17 
John Albert Amburgey 4/18 
Walter Schwartz 4/18 

Honey Fleischmann 4/19 
Manuel Gersman 4/19 
Louis Glasser 4/19 
Kate Levey 4/19 
Joseph Lopin 4/19 
Harry Pincus Jr. 4/19 

A p r i l  1 9 t h  
Adam Hunter Aaron 4/20 
Louis W. Cohen 4/20 
Abraham Klein 4/20 
Selma Molly Beskin 4/21 
Robert Gordon Markham 4/21 
William F. Wood 4/21 
Norma Hess Builtman 4/22 
Abrahm Carroll 4/22 
Yudell Abe Blocker 4/23 
Joseph Horowitz 4/23 
Bill Howley 4/23 
Nancy Segall Levine 4/23 
Richard Lewent 4/23 
Rubin Sokolovsky 4/23 
Beatrice Hess 4/24 
Henita Gattlieb Picket 4/24 
Martin Blackman 4/25 
Edith Goldstein Hallam 4/25 
Settie Swarts 4/25 
Estelle Kasanof Gottlieb 4/26 
Dr. Morris I. Mendeloff Jr. 4/26 
Sabina Rosenberg 4/26 

A p r i l  2 6 t h  
Herschel Shapero 4/29 
Bernice Rosenthal Roche 4/30 
Millie Kahn 5/1 
Robert David Kaye 5/1 
Allan Tweddle 5/1 
Anne Mae Walter 5/1 
Sylvia Glasser 5/2 
Julius Hess 5/2 
Alvin Julius Lindenberg 5/2 
Mary Mildred Ardman 5/3 
Mary Lillian Dees 5/3 
Doris Gilman 5/3 
Harry Greenspon 5/3 
Lois Silverstein Kaufman 5/3 
Cecil R. Sessions 5/3 
Henry Sloman 5/3 

A p r i l  &  A p r i l  &  e a r ly  e a r ly  M ay  At  a  G l a n c e  M ay  At  a  G l a n c e    
A p r i l  

Thursday, April 4 at 4:30 PM – A Bissell 
Torah – online only 

Friday, April 5 at 5:30 PM – Shabbat service 
Sunday, April 7 at 10:30 AM – Torah Study, 

Parashah Tazria, Leviticus 12:1-
13:59, II Kings 4:42-5:19 – online 
only 

Sunday, April 7 at 7 PM – Death While 
Dining – online only 

Monday, April 8 at 11:30 AM – Sisterhood 
Schmooze 

Tuesday, April 9 at 5:30 PM – Temple Israel 
board of trustees meeting 

Thursday, April 11 at 4:30 PM – A Bissell 
Torah – online only 

Friday, April 12 at 5:30 PM – Shabbat 
service, Torah Parashah Tazria 

This is a projected calendar of events; it 
may be incomplete or changed. Services 
are both in-person and online/virtual. All 
meetings, classes, programs, and events 
are either in-person or virtual, as 
announced. Updates to this information 
will be included on the Temple website and 
in the Reminder Links emails. Wearing a 
mask is suggested if you are exhibiting any 
symptoms of illness; vaccination with a bi-
valent vaccine is required to attend in 
person. If you aren’t receiving emails from 
Rabbi Blair about online sessions, please 
let him know.   

The deadline for pre-paid RSVPs to 

the Temple’s Congregational Seder 

is 3 PM, Friday, April 12 

Sunday, April 14 at 11 AM – Sisterhood 
board and general membership 
meeting: election of officers and 
budget approval, luncheon, and 
program 

Wednesday, April 17 at 5:30 PM – Leora 
May Book Club  

Thursday, April 18 – NO A Bissell Torah 
this date only 

Friday, April 19 at 5:30 PM – Shabbat 
service  

Sunday, April 21 at 4 PM – Jewish 
Literature  

Monday, April 22 at 6 PM – 
Congregational Passover Seder 
(pre-paid RSVP required no later 
than 3 PM April 12th) 

(Continued on page 5) 

Photo by Greg Proctor 

Condolences are on p. 4Condolences are on p. 4   
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I n  t h e  C o n g r e ga t i o n  &  C o m m u n i t yI n  t h e  C o n g r e ga t i o n  &  C o m m u n i t y   

Refuah Shelemah/Mi Sheberach (Healing 
& Wholeness/Blessings) to those who 
have been included in recent Mi Sheber-
ach lists at services, and wishes for con-
tinued good health for those who are on 
the mend or have returned to full health. 
 
This list includes those on our Mi Sheber-
ach list during the time since the last 
bulletin article who agreed to have their 
name listed. If we spoke and you did not 
want your name announced in the Mi 
Sheberach list, please know that I have 
included you in my personal prayers for 
healing and wholeness, though your 
name is not listed here. If your name has 
been removed from the list, it may still 
appear here for this bulletin, which is a 
cumulative listing of names since the last 
Bulletin, and it will not appear in the 
next Bulletin. *Names with asterisks ap-
pended indicate that this name will not 
be on the Mi Sheberach list read in ser-
vices going forward. 

Melissa Cadle* 

Robin Cohen* 

Ruth Chodrow * 

Patricia Cohen Coniglio* 

The Crocker Family* 

The Domermuth Family* 

Arthur Epstein 

Vera Flint 

Jonathan Freedman 

Karl Gattlieb 

Jack Goldfarb 

Ed Goldberg* 

Richard Gottlieb and Family* 

The Harwood Family* 

Mel Hutt 

Rabbi Earl Jordan 

Sharon Jubelirer* 

Dorothy Kurland 

Roberta Lee Levine 

Judy Lundy and Family* 

Gary Markham 

Mark Malloy 

Lynn Meyer* 

Steve Meyer* 

Susan Mysel* 

Peggy Silverstein O’Connell* 

Amy Shapiro 

David B. Shapiro* 

The Schaul Family* 

N. David Stern 

Matt Tomaszewski* 

Barbara Braun Tweddle 

Elliot Urecki* 

Jean Urecki* 

Gary Winter* 

Rachel Leah bat Shayna Chaya veShmuel 

All who are impacted by illness or poor 
health 

All who have been affected by natural or 
man-made disasters, war or violence 

All others who are in need of prayers for 
healing and wholeness, however that may 
manifest and whatever it may be for them 

 
Mazal Tov (Congratulations):  

[Please tell us about these events so we can 
acknowledge them as appropriate.] 

To those who reached or will reach mile-
stones, and to all who had any birthday or 
anniversary or other life event worth cele-
brating! Among those we know who are to 
be acknowledged we include: 

March: Rachel Dash, Amy & David Shapiro, 
Daniel Goldfarb, Marsha Albert 
(MILESTONE), Laura Malloy, Shelly & David 
Winowich, Gary Markham, Bob Kimball, 
Glenn Goldfarb, Greg Proctor, Roy Herzbach 
(MILESTONE) 

April: Zel Lewis, Ditty Markham, Fran Thal-
heimer, Susan Striar May, Karl Gattlieb, Lynn 
& Karl Gattlieb, Bridget McGuire & Max 
Gottlieb (MILESTONE) 

May: Sharon Jubelirer, Dottie Baer Garner, 
Barbara Braun Tweddle (MILESTONE), Ellen 
Kay Bastron, Duke Bloom, Lena Thoren 
Glasser, Shelly Winowich, Trish & Dylan Er-
win, Rabbi Earl Jordan (MILESTONE) 

We also offer Mazal Tov wishes to 

Rabbi Urecki on the news that he will be 
honored by T’Ruah and HIAS in June with a 
lifetime achievement award at an event in 
New York. 
 

If you have a milestone of any kind, or any 
birthday, anniversary, or life event that is 
worthy of celebration, please let us 
acknowledge and celebrate it with you! 
Tell the Rabbi about it. 
 

Baruch Dayan Haemet 
(Condolences) 

 
Temple Israel extends our sincere condo-
lences to the Schaul family following the 
recent news that Charles R. “Charlie” 
Schaul has become niftar. He succumbed 
to his final illness Feb. 25 in Weatherford, 
Tex. Charles is survived by his brother, 
Mark (Ellie), nieces Margaret O’Neill and 
Julia Schaul, and nephew Mark Schaul III. 
May all of the mourners be comforted 
from heaven, and may his memory be a 
blessing to all who knew and loved him.  
 

Rabbi Joe Blair 

T h a n k  y o u  

To love and be so loved is the greatest 

happiness, and in that love I have 

experienced G-d’s love. Since I became 

a Jew, the highpoint was at my 90th 

birthday. What an outpouring of love! 

Your acts of kindness, dear Temple 

Israel members, are overwhelming. 

What you have already done is indeed 

in my heart. I am deeply touched by 

your caring spirit. Thank you for 

showing how much you love. How 

thoughtful and kind to honor me with 

your contributions, Uniongrams, cards, 

calls, an Oneg, at a luncheon, and so 

forth! My special thanks to Caroline 

Ostand, Judy Lundy, Ann Kushner. Betty 

Stern, Beth Steinberg Winter, Fran and 

David Thalheimer, the caring 

committee, and Rabbi Blair, and to the 

members of the congregation and 

Sisterhood.  

 
With much love and deep gratitude, 

Margot Jogwick 
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Support and Contact with the Rabbi  

Please be in touch with me if you 
would like a visit or a conversation, have 
a question, or wish to add (or remove) a 
name on the Mi Sheberach list, in the 
Mazal Tov list, or (G-d forbid) on the 
recent deaths list. 

If you have any pastoral concerns, or 
know of someone who needs pastoral or 
rabbinic support or assistance, or have a 
suggestion or a concern about our 
community, please call me (the rabbi) at 
(304) 989-4014, or email me at 
RabbiJoeB@gmail.com 

I read email and texts regularly, 
except for Shabbat and Jewish holidays. If 
you have an emergency on one of these 
days, please phone me, and if you leave a 
message, please express the urgency of 
the call and the nature of the need in the 
message. Please be assured that I will 
respond as soon as I am able, and forgive 
any delay.  
 

Thoughts, Blessings, and 
Salutations 

Just as Spring brings thoughts of 
nicer weather, our calendar at this time 
of year offers us reasons to feel hope and 
joy. 

Purim was a celebration of 
playfulness, and a sense that justice may 
prevail in the world, even when things 
look very dark. 

As we approach Passover, we are 
offered a way to focus on the twin joys of 
Redemption and Salvation, with the 

(Continued from page 1) 

impossible standard, but must do our 
best, and there are leniencies in our faith 
that recognize our limitations. 

Shavuot, of course, is the time of 
Revelation – our encounter with the 
divine, and the receiving of the gift of 
Torah to guide our steps as we live. All of 
these, and all of them together, offer us 
reasons to celebrate, rejoice, and to 
appreciate all that we have now and all 
that we will have in future. 

May you and your loved ones find 
great joy and deep meaning in these and 
other Jewish occasions that are on the 
calendar. Ken yehi ratzon.  

B’virkat Shalom (with blessings 
of peace),   

Joe 
Rabbi Joe Blair 

RabbiJoeB@gmail.com 

(304) 989-4014 

(my cell phone – please call this number 
to  get in touch directly with me) 

message that things can change. The 
counting of the Omer reminds us that we 
can move from moments of redemption and 
salvation to the peak of Revelation and a 
close encounter with the divine. 

Yom HaShoah is paradoxically a boost 
for our spirits – even as we look back on 
tragedy and terror that destroyed much of 
the Jewish world at that time, we use that 
memory to strengthen our spirits and 
provide resolve to take the actions 
necessary to make the phrase “never again” 
a reality (though we have far to go yet). 

Events like Sisterhood Shabbat remind 
us that we are part of a congregation and a 
Jewish community that is vital and vibrant. 

Yom HaZikaron and Yom Ha’Atzma’ut – 
respectively, Memorial Day and 
Independence Day in Israel – remind us that 
after many centuries, Jews are finally self-
governing in their own land, but that we are 
not only a religious people that has existed 
for thousands of years, but also recognized 
as a nation among the nations of the world, 
and even when that causes us to worry or 
despair, it is an important restoration of our 
nationhood and our peoplehood. 

Pesach Sheni, the second Passover, 
reminds us that we are not held to an 

Rabbi’s Message, continued 

Tuesday, April 23 – Temple office closed 
in observance of the first day of 
Passover  

Thursday, April 25 at 4:30 PM – A Bissell 
Torah – online only 

Friday, April 26 at 5:30 PM – Shabbat 
service, Passover included 

Monday, April 29 – Temple office closed 
in observance of the seventh 
day of Passover 

 

E a r l y  M a y  

Thursday, May 2 at 4:30 PM – A Bissell 
Torah – online only 

Friday, May 3 at 5:30 PM – Shabbat 
service, with covered dish 
dinner to follow 

Sunday, May 5 at 6 PM – Yom HaShoah 
service – held at the Temple, a 
joint service with B’nai Jacob 
Synagogue 

(Continued from page 3) 

At a Glance, continued 

Wikimedia CommonsWikimedia Commons  

Up-to-date schedule info available at https://templeisraelwv.org/  

Temple website photo courtesy Louis Davidson 

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:3matzot.jpg
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S i s t e r h o o d  M e s s a g e  

A woman for all seasons 
Please answer this question: Name the secretary of the 

Temple Israel Sisterhood who has served for 17 years; also 

served as the secretary to the Temple board of trustees for 

11 years; who for many years has been the editor of our 

yearbook, that all-important little directory of vital Temple 

information on which we rely; chair of the Temple’s Ritual 

Committee and the Sisterhood’s Nominating Committee, year 

after year. 

Who is this Wonder Woman who wears many hats at 

Temple Israel? You have probably guessed – yet Ronni 

Spudich is virtually unsung and has filled all these many 

positions with ease and flow. 

It was my pleasure to discuss the Sisterhood and the 

Temple with Ronni, for she could just as easily also hold title 

as our historian as well. Ronni moved to West Virginia, 

specifically Charleston, to attend what was then Morris Harvey 

College (aka University of Charleston). While getting her 

undergraduate degree there, and later a masters in Counseling 

at the College of Graduate Studies, she met and married her 

husband, and never left. For that, we are more than lucky. 

Ronni’s involvement with Sisterhood began with her 

representing us on the Kanawha Valley Interfaith Council 

Coordinating Board. Temple Israel Sisterhood is a founding 

member of this group. Ronni became KVIC secretary in the 

1990s, and continued until the Covid-19 pandemic forced the 

group into inactivity.  

Ronni credits Sisterhood’s late president Lois Phillips 

Coleman as the mentor and friend who encouraged her to 

become more active and involved in Sisterhood leadership. 

With Lois’s encouragement and support, Ronni became a 

member of the Sisterhood board, leading to her becoming 

Sisterhood Secretary, Vice President, and President 2007-2010, 

a three-year extended term. 

During Ronni’s presidency, Sisterhood published “Kitchen 

Mavens,” a congregation-sourced cookbook (edited by Roberta 

Lee Levine) that generated the funds used to decorate our 

Sisterhood lounge where we enjoy our monthly Schmooze and 

our board meetings  

Another of Ronni’s unsung responsibilities at the Temple is 

to ensure, weekly, that the Shabbat candle blessing/candle 

lighting honor is offered to members, so they can participate in 

the Shabbat service.  Ronni helped plan the Sisterhood-

sponsored Break-fast on Yom Kippur for over 13 years, and has 

served on several of the congregation’s Rabbi Search 

committees. 

I know that during my own Sisterhood presidency, whenever 

I need information or guidance regarding bylaws or any protocol, 

I can rely on Ronni. She is a “one call” source for sound advice. 

On top of all Ronni's various and long-term positions at our 

Temple, she has held leadership positions in several community 

services such as the Charleston Job Corps Center, and the 

Charleston YWCA’s Sojourners Shelter for Homeless Women and 

Families. Also, her community involvement serving on numerous 

local boards through the years has been impressive. 

So, when Ronni plainly states, “I love the Temple,” she is not 

understating her huge commitment over many years. And I 

believe we love her back. 

Thank you, Ronni. 

Marsha Albert, Sisterhood President 

Please see the back page for info about our April 14 board and 

general membership meeting, luncheon and program. 

Ronni Cohen Spudich 

Linens and Snacks for Sojourner’s  

Through April 14, Sisterhood is collecting donations of bed 

linens – new or slightly used – for the families at Sojourner’s 

Shelter for Homeless Women and Families, as well as 

breakfast cereal and afternoon snacks for the children. 

Donation baskets are located in the Social Hall on the stage, 

and on the pew in the main lobby. 

Photo by Greg ProctorPhoto by Greg Proctor   
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T h a n k s  f o r  m a k i n g  
S h a b b a t  e v e n  m o r e  
s p e c i a l  

 
March 1—The flowers on the bimah were 

given by Beth & Gary Winter in 

memory of Beth’s Mamala 

Frances Sokolovsky, and her 

Tante Doris Mack (cousin Carol’s 

mom).  

March 29—Both the flowers on the 

bimah and the Oneg Shabbat 

reception following the service 

were given in memory of Natalie 

Winowich, by her children, Lynn 

Mendeloff Hicks, Dan Mendeloff 

and Alan Mendeloff. 

Sisterhood sees to it that there are 

flowers on the Bimah every Shabbat. If 

you would like to sponsor them in 

memory of a loved one or to celebrate a 

special occasion, please contact Betty 

Stern. 

The House Committee coordinates 

our Oneg Shabbat receptions and 

covered dish dinners. If you would like to 

sponsor an Oneg Shabbat, please contact 

Jill Epstein. 

 

O u r  T h o u g h t f u l  C o n t r i b u t o r sO u r  T h o u g h t f u l  C o n t r i b u t o r s   

Please write separate 

checks when making 

contributions to more 

than one fund or when 

paying membership dues. 

When making donations 

to the Rabbi’s 

Discretionary Fund, 

Unrestricted Fund, or 

the Social Action Fund, 

please make your check 

payable to Temple Israel.  

 

Please make Sisterhood 

donations payable to 

Temple Israel 

Sisterhood. 

Sunday, 

May 5th 

at 6 PM 
Yom HaShoah joint 

service with B’nai 

Jacob Synagogue, held 

at Temple Israel 

Photo: Wikimedia Commons 

Dessert and Floral arrangement  

this page by Greg Proctor  

Temple & 

Sisterhood 

members: 

deadline for pre

-paid Passover 

Seder RSVPs: 3 

PM April 12th 
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Sisterhood’s board and gen-

eral membership meeting, 

luncheon, and program will be 

held Sunday, April 14. The busi-

ness meeting will begin at 11 

AM, when Sisterhood will con-

duct its election of officers and 

adopt its 2024-2025 budget. 

The luncheon and program will 

follow, beginning at approxi-

mately 11:30. 

Temple members are welcome and en-

couraged to attend the luncheon and pro-

gram. The luncheon is free and you don’t 

need to make a reservation.  

The program will feature two speakers: 

The first, Sarah Gottlieb, will share news about 

local efforts of the nationwide faith-based initiative, 

Guns to Gardens, which seeks to transform surren-

dered firearms into gardening tools, and grew out of 

the public response to the Sandy Hook school mass 

shooting in 2012. Sisterhood, along with the Tem-

ple’s Social Action Committee, provided a combined 

$200 to help get the local group started. At the April 

14 meeting, Sarah will report on progress and an-

nounce an upcoming outreach in the Kanawha Val-

ley to be held later this spring. 

The second speaker will be Del. Kayla Young (D-

Kanawha 56th), House Minority Leader Pro Tempore. 

Del. Young will give updates on the outcomes of gun 

control legislation and legislation affecting women 

and families, introduced in the 2024 regular session 

of the West Virginia Legislature. The 56th District in-

cludes parts of Charleston, South Charleston, and St. 

Albans. 

We’re looking forward to seeing you Sunday, 

April 14! 

Cookie Glasser, Program Chair 

Sisterhood board and general membership meeting April 14 
to feature a luncheon and program with two guest speakers  

Del. Kayla Young 
Photo courtesy 

wvlegislature.gov 

Synagogue de Saint-Avold, Table du Séder de Pessa'h  
The Saint-Avold Synagogue is a Jewish 

synagogue at the corner of Rue des 

Americains and Rue de la Mertzelle 

near Place Paul-Collin in Saint-Avold, 

France. The current synagogue build-

ing, completed in 1956, replaces a 

nearby synagogue destroyed during 

the German occupation of France in 

World War II. - Wikipedia 

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/

Category:Seder#/media/

File:Synagogue_de_Saint-

Avold,_Table_du_S%C3%

A9der_de_Pessa'h.jpg 

By Jean-Marc Pascolo - Own work, CC 

BY-SA 3.0, https://

commons.wikimedia.org/w/

index.php?curid=29112582 


